Field Report for August 2010 Teresa Tanaka, Deputy Director of Utilities

1. Water treated for the month of July was 2,552,400 gallons. Water treated for the
month of June was 2,166,100 gallons. Usage was up approximately 17% from
last month and down 31% from the same time last year. This lower usage this
year compared to same time last year is due to the cooler summer that we are
having as well as vacant homes.

2. Sewage treated for the month of June was 278,371 gallons and for the month of
July the amount treated was 294,714 gallons.

3. Still no update on the blending of Well #2 and #3 by the Department of Public
Health.

4. Foothill Sanitary Septic Pumping came out on July 19, 2010 and pumped out the
solids tank at the Wastewater Treatment Plant. Foothill hauled two loads of
solids out to CCWD'’s LaContenta Wastewater Treatment Plant.

5. Both prominent chemical pumps (one for the chlorine at the WWTP and one for
the KMNO4 at the WTP) had to be repaired. Rebuilt kits were ordered and the
necessary repairs were made. However, we will be ordering a spare chemical
pump to keep on hand.

6. There is a problem with the auto backwash at the WWTP. The electricians will
be troubleshooting the situation. The PLC (Programmable Logical Control) is a
very old unit made by Texas Instruments. We have a few parts but this particular
PLC is obsolete. Currently the operators are backwashing manually until the
electricians have time to trace the wiring and perform an extensive electrical
analysis on the PLC and pressure switch.

7. The Lead and Copper samples are complete. Wallace is required to test only 5
sites that were determined by the age of the house and the plumbing. Test



results have not been received. The District is required to sample for Lead and
Copper every three years. The lab results will be made available to the
homeowner’s who participated as well as on next year’'s Annual Water Quality
Report.



